
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

1250 West Alder Street  Union Gap, Washington 98903-0009  (509) 575-2490 

March 9, 2021 

Dave Piepel 

Piepel Land Holdings 

1110 Webb Pl S 

East Wenatchee, WA  98802 

RE: Modification Coverage under the Fresh Fruit Packing General Permit 

Modification Date:  March 4, 2021 

Permit Number:  WAG435289 

Facility:  Piepel Premium Fruit Storage 

Location:  524 S Columbia St., Wenatchee, WA  98801 

Dear Dave Piepel: 

A Coverage Modification due to Change in Operations form under the Fresh Fruit Packing (the 

general permit) for the referenced facility was received by Ecology on January 1, 2021.  Based 

upon the information in this change form it has been determined that your facility is eligible for 

this modification of coverage under the general permit. This modification includes the following: 

 Add Outfall 003 – Cherry and Apple Packing Line with TBZ, non-chlorine based, 

chlorine based, sanitizers, and PAA to POTW, effective March 4, 2021. 

Enclosed is a new permit cover sheet reflecting this modification to Wastewater Discharge 

Permit No. WAG435289.  This modification has been done in accordance with the Federal 

Water Pollution Control Act, as amended, Chapter 90.48 RCW, as amended, and Chapter 173-

226 WAC. 

A Public Notice of this modification was published in the Wenatchee World on January 27, and 

February 3, 2021.  No comments were received.  Your permit modification became effective 

March 4, 2021, the day following completion of the public notice comment period.  

All reports, submittals, correspondence, and requests for additional information and technical 

assistance should be directed to Marcia Porter, Fresh Fruit Packing General Permit Manager at 

phone 509/454-7864 or email marcia.porter@ecy.wa.gov . 

Sincerely, 

Keith Primm 

Interim Section Manager 

Water Quality Program 

Enclosure: Modified Permit Cover Sheet 

cc: Tony Walton, Piepel Land Holdings 

WQ Fee Unit, Ecology-Lacey 

Marcia Porter, Ecology-Union Gap 

mailto:marcia.porter@ecy.wa.gov

